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Message from the Program Supervisor: 
DBEA CHAMPS Parents & Families, welcome to the 2018 – 2019 school 
year at Deerfield Beach Elementary. We are pleased to share with you our 
first Deerfield Beach Elementary Aftercare (DBEA) CHAMPS newsletter 
for the year. As always, our goal for this newsletter is provide you with 
news, updates and information regarding our aftercare program. 
 

We have exciting and amazing projects/events planned for the students in 
our program this new-year. Keeping you (our parents) abreast and informed 
is very important to us. These projects/events include everything from 
engaging activities that foster partnerships, teamwork and social skills to 
enrichment curricula to help our students mature and become the 
“CHA MPions” they are intended to be!  
 

It is our pleasure to service you and your family, and I thank you for 
trusting me (Raymond Hanna), our program and staff with the care and 
safety of your child(ren), our students. Feel free to reach out to me with any 
questions or concerns you may have any time via phone (754-322-6111) or 
email (Raymond.hannaJr@browards.com). Thank you! 
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The DBEA Instructor of the Month. 
Take a quick look into our program 

Instructors. Learn more personally about 
the individual overseeing our student. 

“Our Point of View” allow our students 
to share their thoughts about the program 
and how it impacts them on a daily basis. 

An overview of the Special Events, 
Community Project and Activities 
facilitated at our DBEA Champs 

Program. 

This page is dedicated to providing 
information and researched data to assist 

our students and families understand 
more about Autism.  

Meaning of CHAMPS: 

1 

A Welcome, Introduction and Greeting to 
all Parents and Families of DBEA 

CHAMPS Program from the Program 
Supervisor.  
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“INSTRUCTOR QUOTE” 

“The Journey is 

Never Ending” 

My name is Jeffery L. Campbell and I am a 3rd grade student here at 
Deerfield Beach Elementary School. I am a new student in the aftercare 
program. I have been in aftercare for the month now and it is the best. I 
have had so much fun!  
 
We play different games in our groups. Some of the games we play are 
capture the flag, ride plasma cars, Wii U, board games, basketball and use 
the playground. Once we come to aftercare and our Instructor takes 
attendance, we go outside to play. When we are done playing, we come 
back inside to have dinner. After lunch we go to homework time and after 
homework time we do other activities such as arts and crafts, real talk or 
have fun on using the recreation games. My favorite thing to do is 
Pokémon and the Wii U, this is why I like aftercare.  
 
~Jeffery L. Campbell 

Ms. Jasmine Battie 

Childcare Monitor: Jasmine Batt ie 
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DBEA CHAMPS 3RD Special Event was our “Goosebumps Costume Party & 
Contest”. Our aftercare students were encouraged to wear their Halloween costumes 
and compete for the best costume and a chance to win our grand prize. The grand 
prize was a gift card to a store of their choosing. All students that participated received 
a tabletop prize that they selected. In addition to the contest, there was a Live DJ 
spinning and playing the most current and popular songs that our children enjoy 
dancing to. There were colorful bright red, blue, amber 
and purple DJ lights glowing in the dark as they danced 
and played games. The games our students played were 
all themed to the Halloween season. The games included 
were Spider-toss, Pin-the-Spider on the Web, Eyeball 
Maze, Skeleton Bone Race, Spooky Ghost Bowling and 
Runaway Ghost Maze. Every time a student completed a 
game round, they won CANDY! Thanks to ALL of our 
Parents that donated candy towards this event. The best 
part of the party was the food! They enjoyed cupcakes, 
bloody eyeball juice, and monster mix. Lastly, our 
Instructors also participated in a costume contest; the 
students really enjoyed seeing them all dressed up! 
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AUTISTIC 
QUOTES 

“Our experiences are all 
unique. Regardless, I do 

believe that it is important 
to find the beautiful. 

Recognize that there is bad, 
there is ugly, there is 

disrespect, there is 
ignorance and there are 

meltdowns. Those things 
are inevitable, but there is 

ALSO Good!  

~Erin McKinney 


